From: Duggan, Scarlet

Cc: Leahy, Marissa; Kirk, Justin

Subject: RE: Support for BESS Ordinance CA 24-03
Date: Friday, September 5, 2025 5:14:42 PM
Attachments: image003.png

Hi Renee,

We have received your letter and will provide to the Planning Commission.

Thank you,

Scarlet Duggan, Land Use Manager
OC Public Works | Development Services
601 N. Ross Street, Santa Ana, CA 92701 | (714) 667-1606

“C PublicWorks

Integrity, Accounta. iy, Service, Trust

rror: I

Sent: Wednesday, September 3, 2025 5:17 PM

To: Duggan, Scarlet <scarlet.duggan@ocpw.ocgov.com>

Cc: Leahy, Marissa <marissa.leahy@ocpw.ocgov.com>; Kirk, Justin <justin.kirk@ocpw.ocgov.com>
Subject: Support for BESS Ordinance CA 24-03

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when
opening attachments or links.

Engie North America has reviewed the proposed zoning ordinance for Battery Energy
Storage System Facilities in Orange County, and we are pleased to provide this letter to
the Planning Commission in support of these regulations. Please see the attached letter
detailing our endorsement of the provisions of this ordinance --which we believe are
consistent with best practices for these facilities. We are available to offer the
perspective of developer of renewable energy and energy storage facilities as may be
helpful to the Commission.

Sincerely, yours,

Renée Louise Robin, J.D.
Director, Permitting and Planning
Renewable and Flex Generation
ENGIE North America






